                                   CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 21st January, 2019.

       Present:  Cllrs: Jill Morgan, Alan Price, Gerald Thomas, Bryn Morris, Tim Mason, 

                       C Cllr. Neil Prior


1. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 17th December, 2018, were read and approved.  Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris and seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.
2. Matters Arising  
· Mathry One Way System.  The proposed experimental order is out for consultation with the PCC stakeholders – response date of the 8th February.  C Cllr. Prior offered to send details to the Mathry Facebook hub and will clarify the process of consultation in the next few days.
· Community Charter – Dan Shaw (PCC) attending Llanrhian Community Council meeting on the 7th February, 2019.
· Twinning present.  The invoice was expected at the meeting – Cllr. Jill Morgan would chase this up.
· Casual Vacancy:  two part process – election notices have been posted around Mathry and Castlemorris with an end date of the 22nd January.  New co-option notices would be put up inviting people to apply to the Council.
3. FINANCE 
          Payments requested:   Pembs County Council – toilet block signs - £43.44.

      Payments received:     Precept - £1,667.00  
          Proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris and seconded by Cllr. Tim Mason.

          Account information:    Balance of current a/c as at 31st December - £5370.72




       Balance of deposit a/c as at 16th January, 2019 - £2003.75
4. PLANNING
PCC
Notification of Planning Decisions – Approved
i)  18/0433/PA:  side adjacent to The Haggard, Mathry – amended plans – reserved matters refer to siting, design, external appearances, means of access and landscaping.
ii)  18/0802/PA:  Tungelsta, 4 Maes Ernin, Mathry – alterations and extensions.

Outcome of Appeal

2 Llywn y Gorras, Castlemorris.   The appeal is dismissed.

5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a)  Welsh Government – Community and Town Council Update – December 2018, received.
b)  Pembs County Council – information on the current consultation on the Budget for this year, in particular the impact on customer facing services, plus response form received.  Councillors would respond individually.
c)  PLANED – email from Anna Jones asking if Llanrhian and Mathry Community Councils would like to be involved in the Community Wellbeing and Resilience Project Pembrokeshire received.  The Clerk was asked to invite her to a future meeting – this could be a joint meeting with Llanrhian Community Council.
d)  Pembs County Council – planning consultation on LDP pre deposit documents received.  No-one was available to attend the consultation.
e)  Pembs County Council – email from the Monitoring Officer about consulting with Town and Community Councils on webcasting of Standards Committee meetings and her report of the 4th 





December received.   After some discussion, Councillors agreed that sensitive hearing information, outside of the regular Standards Committee meeting, should not be broadcast.
f)  One Voice Wales – agenda and papers for meeting on the 8th January, 2019, received.  
Forwarded to Cllr. Alan Price.

g) U Boat Project – NAS Field School:  7th-17th June.  Offer of a talk by Ian Cundy (MADU) on the history of the SS Leysian and its subsequent wrecking on Abercastle rocks on the 20th February, 1917, received.   Mr. John Peck will organise and publicise a date in June.
i)  Darren Thomas – Pembs County Council – Experimental Traffic Order, Mathry Hill: map and email received. 
j)  PLANED – ROAD survey details received.
k) Older People’s Commissioner for Wales – newsletter received.
l)  PCC – LDP – Rural Settlement Report.  Request for assistance with accuracy of local information received.   The Clerk would check the information.

6. COMMUNITY HALL
The Christmas event made £200 and was well supported.  
MATHRY VILLAGE FORUM

7.    The Singing round the Tree raised £66.98.   Siop Fach provided the mince pies  and the Farmers Arms 

        provided mulled wine.    An organised litter pick will take place by the end of March.
7. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
C Cllr. Neil Prior explained the budget consultation and the need to make savings again this year.   Cllr. Jill Morgan asked that tourism expenditure be protected.

8. FRENCH TWINNING
Some volunteers have come forward but the process of appointing new Officers is on-going.   A meeting is expected in the latter part of February.  The invoice for the present recently taken to France  is still required before the Community Council can pay its half share.

9. NORTH DEWISLAND PARISH MAGAZINE
Sadly this publication is not going to continue.
10.  MOBILE POST OFFICE

       Cllr. Jill Morgan has put the current hours that the mobile PO van visits Mathry into the Mathry 

       noticeboard.  Cllr. Tim Mason will put a copy into the Castlemorris noticeboard.

11.  ROAD TO ABERCASTLE

       The bollard is still on the mound in the road below Cross House.  Cllr. Alan Price has reported it to the 

       County Council again.
12.  Enhancing Pembs Grant
       The Enhancing Mathry Community Steering Group will meet with C Cllr. Neil Prior in the near future to 
       Confirm the application which will need to be completed for the April Panel.
13.  Mathry Phone Box

       The door is damaged, Cllr. Alan Price will assess and cost a repair.
Signed ……………………………………………

Date  ………………………………
